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P. O. BOX 1 JUNO BEACH, FL 33408-0420
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MAY 18 1987

L-87-206

U. S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Attention: Document Control Desk
Washington, D.C. 20555

Gentlemen:

Re: . Turkey Point Unit 4
Docket No. 50-25 I

IAEA Safe uards Pro ram

This letter is to provide you with the information required by the International
Atomic Energy Agency (IAEA) to allow the IAEA to schedule their next inspection
at Turkey Point Unit 4.

The IAEA has notified the NRC that they would like all future communications to
be formally transmitted in writing, whenever possible. The NRC has made the
same request for formal documentation from FPL relative to communications
concerning the IAEA. FPL is aware that the IAEA will need to seal the reactor
head, missile shields, and containment equipment hatch prior to making the Unit 4
reactor critical. To minimize the impact on the Turkey Point Unit 4 return to
power, the following schedule is provided for the IAEA to plan their inspection.

May 6 Reactor head re-installed and available for IAEA surveillance seals.
May 2I Equipment hatch closed and available to the IAEA.
May 24 Reactor missile shields set and available to the IAEA.
May 25 Reactor will be made critical.

At this time, only the reactor head re-installation has been completed, and the
remaining dates could be subject to change due to changing plant conditions. We
will notify you as changes to the above schedule are made.

As you are aware, the only IAEA surveillance system currently in place inside
containment is one box containing two cameras. With the reactor head re-
installation complete, FPL requests that the IAEA backup the camera surveillance
with seals on the reactor head as soon as possible. This will provide a backup if
the camera surveillance system should fail. FPL will support any inspection
scheduled to install these seals.
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USNRC
Page 2

Also, Mr. V. A. Kaminskas has replaced Mr. R.. Mende as Reactor Supervisor, and
will now be the IAEA contact at Turkey Point. His phone number is (305) 246-
6090.

Thank you for your cooperation.

Very truly yours,

C.O. Wo y
Group Vice President
Nuclear Energy

CO W/TCG/pm

cc: Dr. J. Nelson Grace, Regional Administrator, USNRC Region ll
Mr. D. R. Brewer, USNRC Senior Resident inspector, Turkey Point Plant
Mr. E. W. Brach, USNRC, Office of Nuclear Material Safety and Safeguards

TCG6/029/2
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